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What’s On ~ November 2019 

02/11 Sutton Breakfast – 9.00-10.30am, Memorial Hall, Must prebook 411793 
05/11 Bonfire & Fireworks – 6.00pm, Field at bottom of East Lane.  Donations via 

door-to-door collection or on the night.  Please bring food to share.   
08/11  Knit & Natter – 1.30-3.00pm, ring Liz 411426 for venue (not at The Swan) 
09/11 Community Café – 9.30am-Noon, Hollesley Village Hall 
10/11 Remembrance Day Service – 9.30am, St Mary’s 
11/11 Village Hall & Recreation Ground Committee Meeting – 7.30pm, the Hall 
12/11 Meet & Greet – 10.30am, Glebe Residential Home, Hollesley 
12/11 Craft Group – Ceramics, 7.30pm, the Hall 
14/11 Coffee & Chat – (not 7th) to discuss Christmas Lunch on Thurs 5 December 
14/11 OAP Lunch – Noon, Bawdsey School.  Please pre-book on 411365 
21/11 Parish Council Meeting – 7.00pm, the Hall 
23/11 Sutton Christmas Market – 10.00am, Memorial Hall 
23/11 Bingo – 7.00pm, Alderton Village Hall, in aid of funds for Scout Jamboree 
24/11 Punch Trust Car Boot Sale – 10.00am, £5.00 per car, no booking required 
26/11 Craft Group – Christmas Crafts, 7.30pm, the Hall 
27/11 Bawdsey & Alderton Emergency Planning Meeting – 7.00pm, the Hall 
29/11 Ladies Night Out “Light” – 7.00pm, Sutton Memorial Hall, prebook 411793 

01/12 Radar Block Open – 11.00am-3.00pm, free to lottery ticket/scratch holders  
The Hall” – Village Hall, Bawdsey 
Deben Ferry Not running – contact 01394 282173 
Boathouse Café Open Friday-Sunday, 11.00am-5.00pm 
Mobile Grocer Every Tuesday, 12.30-1.00pm, the Village Hall (new time)  
Mobile Post Office Every Thursday, 1.15-3.15pm, Alderton Village Hall Car Park 
Shelby’s, Warren Hill Weekdays 8.00am-4.00pm/Weekends 8.30am-3.00pm 
Poppies, Sutton Heath Monday-Friday, 9.00am-1.30pm 
Bawdsey & Alderton Emergency Planning Co-ordinator - Rob Johnson - 01394 
411185/07851 211230 or Email rob@bawdseyemergencyplanning.co.uk 
Woodbridge & District Safer Neighbourhood Team www.suffolkpolice.uk, email 
woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk.  Dial 101 when less urgent than 999 

NOVEMBER CHURCH SERVICES 
 Alderton Bawdsey Ramsholt 

3 8.00am Holy Communion   

10 8.00am Holy communion 9.30am Remembrance 10.50am Remembrance 

17 8.00am Holy Communion   

24 8.00am Holy Communion 11.00am Morning Praise 11.00am Holy Communion 

Also Morning Prayer Mondays 9.00am Alderton/Wednesdays 9.30am Bawdsey.  For 
weddings/baptisms/visits/activities/etc contact Rev Ruth Hatchett (01394 412052) 
 

If you’d like your Bulletin emailed to you or if you have any future items please email 
louiselennard127@btinternet.com. 

 

Meet Up Mondays 2.00-4.00pm at The Shepherd and Dog, Hollesley 
Meet Up Wednesdays 10.00-11.30am at Alderton Village Hall 
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BONFIRE NIGHT 5 NOVEMBER 
Field at the bottom of East Lane ~ Fireworks start at 6.00pm 

Hot chocolate supplied ~ Please bring food to share 
Door-to-door collection or donations can be made on the night 

Please do not put metal items on the bonfire 
 

BAWDSEY RADAR TRANSMITTER BLOCK 
Although the museum closed at the end of October, there’s another chance to visit 
in December to celebrate both #Thanks to You to National Lottery Players and 
Museum Shop Sunday. 
This year is the 25th birthday of The National Lottery and, as a recipient of Lottery 
Funding, we’re excited to be a part of the celebrations by joining in the 
#ThanksToYou campaign 
To thank National Lottery players for their support, on 1 December we will be 
offering free admission to up to six people on the production of a Lottery ticket or 
scratch card. Anyone who presents any National Lottery ticket on this date will be 
able to take up this special offer. Please see our website for terms and conditions. 
Museum Shop Sunday falls on the same date – Sunday 1 December. NO crowds, 
free parking, a gem of a museum and interesting and unusual gifts with a lovely 
selection of bespoke items perfect as gifts for Christmas, for all age groups.   
There will be a special, small exhibition of local artisans work for sale: ceramics, 
hand bound journals and seascapes.  
So, join us 11.00am-3.00pm on December 1 for complimentary seasonal 
refreshments, explore the museum (free entry if you bring a Lottery ticket) and 
make a start on that Christmas shopping! 

 
IN CASE OF EMERGENCY 

The following contact details will now appear at the end of the diary page in every 
future edition of the Bulletin.  Bawdsey and Alderton Emergency Planning Co-
ordinator - Rob Johnson - Home 01394 411185, Mobile 07851 211230, Email 
rob@bawdseyemergencyplanning.co.uk 

 
COFFEE & CHAT 

Coffee and Chat in November will not be on Thursday 7 November, but Thursday 
14 November, at the Hall.  We will be discussing the Christmas Lunch taking place 
on 5 December so please come along at 10.30am. 

 

The next Pop-up-Pub is on Friday 22 November 
7.00pm-11.00pm at the Village Hall 

mailto:rob@bawdseyemergencyplanning.co.uk
https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=http%3a%2f%2fwww.suffolkpolice.uk&umid=03018392-7543-4705-9B5C-AD8E66FDD650&auth=76a36a0301cf7179612a4414203a61368905a968-95757e6fc135361c3effd93f8fe77d61f8cd38b1
mailto:woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk
mailto:rob@bawdseyemergencyplanning.co.uk
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ST MARY’S CHURCH NOTES 
Services: Sunday 10 November at St Mary’s at 9.30am (note time) Remembrance 

Service led by Revd Michael Hatchett, followed by laying of poppy wreaths at the War 
Memorial by Church and village and individuals, plus representatives from the Army 
base at Rock Barracks, Sutton Heath.  Sunday 24 November at 11.00am Morning 
Praise at St Mary’s led by Joy Andrews and Team. 
Focus Group: All PCCs are invited to a Focus Group on Wednesday 6 November, 
7.30pm in Boyton Village Hall, to discuss how to manage the handing over (or laying 
down) of tasks and some of the responsibilities when Revd Ruth retires in February. 
Operations Christmas Child Shoeboxes: The mission of Operation Christmas Child 

is to show God’s love in a tangible way to children in need around the world.  Since 
1990 children in 160 countries have experienced God’s love through the power of 
simple shoebox gifts.  You are invited to pack a shoebox with gifts for this Christmas.  
Details of what can be packed are on the leaflets in church and on line at 
www.samaritans-purse.org.uk/what-we-do/operation-christmas-child/how-to-pack-a-
shoebox/  Packed boxes may be left in our churches by 17 November at the latest.  
Travelling Crib During the three weeks leading up to Christmas Eve, our knitted 
nativity scene will again be travelling around our villages looking for a stopping place 
each night. Each home will keep one of the little sheep until Christmas Eve when the 
sheep can all be brought to Hollesley or Sutton Church for the Christmas Eve service 
to be reunited with their friends. 
Could you give Mary and Joseph, donkey & sheep, shepherds and wise men a place 
to rest for the night during December? Please get in touch via telephone or email if 
you would like to host the travelling crib. I will need your name, address and telephone 
number and any dates which would not be convenient. You will need to make 
arrangements to pass the crib on to the next person on the list – after school perhaps?                            
Helen Shand - hmshand@btinternet.com - 01394 389013 
 

BAWDSEY SCHOOL NEWS 

We would like to thank you all for coming to the Macmillan coffee morning at the 
end of September, our last total was just over £189. Since then the children enjoyed 
collecting Harvest gifts from around the village for the Salvation Army, they then 
led the joint Harvest festival for the school and the parishioners in the Church. Our 
pupils went to London to see the school proms at the Royal Albert Hall, they are 
going to visit a mosque and Christchurch Mansion soon and the whole school are 
looking forward to going to see a play for Christmas - as well as learning a lot! We 
hope to see you at our baby and toddler group, stay and play sessions or senior 
lunches. Do phone the school for details 411365.  

 
MOBILE GROCER – CHANGE OF TIME 

Due to the clocks changing I have to alter my timetable slightly earlier to suit.  Starting 
from Tuesday 29 October the new time at the Village Hall will be 12.30-1.00pm.  I 
would like to apologize for the change of days at the beginning of October due to 
personal issues, which are still ongoing. 

 
 

SUTTON VILLAGE CHRISTMAS MARKET 
Our Christmas Market will be held on Saturday 23 November in Sutton Memorial Hall 
from 10.00am.  The Hall will be packed with a variety of local craft stalls, together 
with a cake and bake stall, tombola, raffle, nearly new stall, hamper raffle and much 
more.  Light refreshments will also be on sale during the morning of the sale including 
hot bacon rolls.  It is a great opportunity to view local crafts, see what is on offer and 
buy for Christmas.  Event in aid of Hall and Church funds. 
 

HOLLESLEY PLAYERS PANTO 2019 – TREASURE ISLAND 
Fun for all the family, from Thursday 5 December until Sunday 8 December 
Join us for this year’s Hollesley Players swash buckling family pantomime 
adventure to Treasure Island.  Watch Jim Hawkins and his mum Suzy from the 
Admiral Bembow, Capt. Smollett, Long John Silver and his parrot as they face 
many adventures at sea, on their way to find buried treasure. They become 
shipwrecked, meet pirates, islanders, mermaids and sea creatures. Do they 
survive the shipwreck? Will they find the buried treasure? Will they all live happily 
ever after? Come along to Hollesley Village Hall to find out and see if they manage 
to return home safely. 
Tickets are available from McColls Village Store, Hollesley or the Box Office on 
01394 411079. The Box Office will also be open at the beginning of rehearsals on 
a Friday night between 7.00–7.30pm and Sunday afternoons 2.00–2.30pm at 
Hollesley Village Hall throughout October and November. Tickets: Adults £8.00, 
Pensioners £7.00 and Under 16s £5.00. Ticket prices reduced by £1.00 if paid for 
and collected in advance. All tickets on the door full price. 

 
THE PENINSULA PRACTICE  

Alderton 01394 411641 & Orford 01394 450315 www.thepeninsulapractice.co.uk 

DAY ALDERTON ORFORD HOLLESLEY 

Monday 8.00am to 2.30pm 8.00am to 6.30pm 1.30pm to 5.30pm 

Tuesday 8.00am to 6.30pm CLOSED  

Wednesday 8.00am to 6.30pm 8.00am to 1.00pm  

Thursday 8.00am to 6.30pm 8.00am to 1.00pm  

Friday 8.00am to 6.30pm 8.00am to 1.00pm  

Please note when a surgery is closed during the day, your call will be automatically 
transferred to the other site without the need to re-dial. 
GP Training Closure Date - The surgery will be closed on Wednesday 6 November 
at 13.00.  Please contact NHS 111 when the Surgery is closed.  
NHS research is essential to find out which treatments work better for patients, help 
shape and improve future healthcare. Dr Crockett leads all research that The 
Peninsula Practice participates in. If she thinks that you may be eligible to take part 
in a research study, you could receive an invite from the surgery. This invitation has 
come directly from The Peninsula Practice - we never share your personal details. 
You are free to choose whether to take part or not in a research study. For further 
information ask any member of staff who can signpost you to our research nurse or 
visit the Practice’s or Be Part of Research websites. Taking part in clinical research 
may benefit you or others like you, in the future. 

http://www.samaritans-purse.org.uk/what-we-do/operation-christmas-child/how-to-pack-a-shoebox/
http://www.samaritans-purse.org.uk/what-we-do/operation-christmas-child/how-to-pack-a-shoebox/
mailto:hmshand@btinternet.com
http://www.the/
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
The next Parish Council meeting is Thursday 21 November at 7.00pm in the 
Village Hall. The agenda will be published at least three days before the meeting. 
All welcome. The minutes of every meeting can be read on the village website 
www.bawdsey.onesuffolk.net together with up to date news from the parish. 
Road safety week runs from November 18-24:  Now that the dark evenings are 
upon us, it is important that pedestrians, dog-walkers and cyclists are seen by 
motorists especially given the lack of continuous pavement in the village. Please 
think of wearing a high-viz jacket on the road. Be seen, stay safe!  
Orwell Housing Development: A new foul water pumping main will be installed 
along the road to Alderton during November and will take approximately four weeks. 
Eighty percent of the pipe run will be installed in the verge which will reduce the 
width of the road works. Chris Dowson, Site Manager, is on site every day from 
7.30am-4.30pm. He has asked that if you have any concerns to come and speak 
to him. The construction of eight dwellings is due to be completed by Nov 2020. 
Keeping Warm Event: The Rural Coffee Caravan is hosting an event in Hollesley 
VH on 9 December 2.00-4.00pm to help local people keep warm and well at home. 
Funding is available to help reduce energy bills. Free refreshments. 
Telephone Box: Residents will have noticed that our telephone box has been 

taken away due to lack of use. The fence will be reinstated. 

 
EAST SUFFOLK BUSINESS FESTIVAL 

The Business Festival is a two-week programme of business and training events 
organised by East Suffolk Council.  The aim is to raise the profile of the East Suffolk 
business community as well as creating opportunities for businesses to connect with 
each other and grow their business.  Events in the programme include: 
Tues 5 November: Procedures Training Course, Ufford Park, Melton 
Finding the One, Recruiting the Right People for the Right Roles, Melton PC, Melton 
Tendering Opportunities in East Suffolk, East Suffolk House, Woodbridge 
Wed 6 November: Felixstowe/Suffolk Business Exhibition, Orwell Hotel, Felixstowe 
Thurs 7 November: Digital Marketing, Framlingham Technology Centre, 
Framlingham 
Fri 8 November: Going Green to Benefit Business, Ufford Park, Woodbridge 
Mon 11 November: Referral Marketing – Getting Customers to Do Your Selling for 

You, Leiston Enterprise Centre, Leiston 
Tues 12 November: IM Breakfast Event, Adastral Park, Martlesham 

Communicating to Win – From Networking to Winning Bids, Framlingham Technology 
Centre, Framlingham 
Fri 15 November: East Suffolk Brexit Business Breakfast, Trinity Park, Ipswich 
East Suffolk Partnership Annual Forum, Trinity Park, Ipswich 
Getting to Grips with Writing Skills for Business, Kesgrave Hall, Kesgrave 
Mon 18 November: Customer Retention – How Good is Your Wrap, Adastral Park, 

Martlesham Heath 
To view the full programme or to sign up to any event, please visit the festival’s 
dedicated website or stay updated by following @ESMBiz on Twitter or ‘East Suffolk 
Means Business’ on Facebook and LinkedIn. 

25 WAYS TO BE GREENER AT HOME – HOW MANY CAN YOU DO? 
Our East Suffolk Council Ward Member, Councillor James Mallinder, who is also 
Cabinet Member for the Environment, is challenging homes in East Suffolk to be 
greener by outlining 25 ways that homes could become greener.   
Energy 

 Switch to green energy providers 

 Speak to Suffolk's Warm Homes Healthy People project to find out how to 
heat homes more efficiently and cheaply 

 Service boilers regularly 

 Check the insulation of your home 

 Turn thermostats down and use smart controls 

 Choose low-energy appliances (with A+ ratings) when buying new white 
goods 

 Turn off appliances rather than leaving them on standby 

 Wash clothes on cooler settings and air dry them instead of tumble dryers 
Food 

 Plan meals to reduce food waste 

 Try growing fruit and vegetables 

 Buy more local produce 

 Eat more meat-free meals 
Travel 

 Try car sharing where possible to reduce single-occupancy car journeys 

 Consider electric or hybrid vehicles when buying a new car 

 Increase cycling or walking for local journeys 

 Reduce air travel where possible 

 Use public transport for longer distances 
Waste 

 Make sure correct items go in the recycling bins 

 Explore home composting 

 Repair, up-cycle or re-purpose old items 
Gardens 

 Plant species which encourage insects and pollinators 

 Plant trees to absorb carbon dioxide 

 Encourage wildlife with ponds and insect hotels 
Get involved 

 Organise a litter pick in your area 

 Join the Greenprint Forum to find out about green community events 

 
BULLETIN – DECEMBER 2019/JANUARY 2020 

The next Bulletin will be a double edition covering December 2019/January 2020.  
Please send articles to Lou (louiselennard127@btinternet.com) by 23 November. 
 

WANTED 
Has anyone got small pedalled tractors or cars (suitable for under 3s) for use at 
Alderton Fete in 2020?  If you have, could you contact Christina Joyce on 411844. 

http://www.bawdsey.onesuffolk.net/
http://www.eastsuffolkbusinessfestival.org/
mailto:louiselennard127@btinternet.com
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